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LEONARD HILL FIRE TOWER UPDATE
Linda Newerla

Region 4 Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) still considers the Leonard Hill Fire Tower rehabili-
tation a high priority for the region to the extent that the Region 4 forester has given his consent to develop a plan

for work on the tower. Despite the lack of interest from the DEC Engineering Department for a structural analysis, the
plan will outline the requirements for the renovation—assuming the steel structure is sound.

Included in the preliminary work will be replacement of the steel for the first two landings. DEC believes that the
steel was removed and stored somewhere! The Region 4 Environmental Conservation Officer (ECO), in his list of many
responsibilities, will try to locate the same steel or steel of the same style and lengths (remember, this is probably the
highest tower in the state). He also has a Boy Scout troop willing to work on this. Clean-up of the site will also be done.

This is great news for all of us who are interested in the fire tower, but keep in mind that progress will be incremental.
However, I am hopeful that my list of volunteers can be updated: 

• I need your name, signature, and social security number for the “Adopt a Natural Resource” form for DEC; and
• I need your contact information (address, phone number, and email address) to keep you up to date.

Please send me a card/letter with this information c/o Stonecrest Industries, 152 Starheim Road, Stamford NY 12167,
or email me at lindan@gilboahome.com. 

Janette Reynolds 

Well, how many of you pestered your parents or
grandparents with questions about relatives or

growing up?  If it was hard to get answers, here is an
idea.  Give them a notebook.  When they remember a
story or experience, have them write it down.  Years
from now, these written memories will be priceless.

Go through the old family albums with your par-
ents and make sure each picture lists who the people
are and dates written lightly on the back.  If this is not
done, your children will have no idea of their ances-
tors.  Nameless people don’t mean too much 100 years
from now. 

Take a trip to the Town Clerk office. Call ahead
first so there is time to get out the old record books
and find the information you are requesting.  You can
do a genealogy search for records over 50 years.  Most
town clerks have the records on births, marriages, and
deaths for that town.  

Gilboa’s Town Clerk, Mary Wyckoff, has records
from 1883 to current.  A genealogy request form needs
to be filled out.  There is a $22 fee for a 3-year span
and $42 fee for a 4- to 10-year span.  Call for informa-
tion that is available to you.

The Gilboa Monitor newspapers are on microfilm at
the Town Hall for the years 1878–1918.  Also the NYC
water supply testimony case files from 1917–1931 are on
microfilm.  Call ahead for availability (607 588-6400).
The hours are Monday through Friday 9 to 12 noon
and 1 to 4 .




